Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

May 24, 2017
Directors Present:      Jim Timney



Richard Downey

David Spence

Selden Wasson
Larry Davis
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager

Rek Guthery – Operations Supervisor




Julia Power – Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.

The first agenda item was the Approval of the April 2017 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes. Director Spence made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
Next on the agenda was Communication from Members – Gary Jordan was not present to discuss the $2000 Development Fee Assessment he had to pay to start service.
The next agenda item was verify all steps have been taken for the Annual Board Meeting.  A Proxy Correction Letter was sent out to correct the typographical error on the Proxy.  All other steps have been completed.  Director Davis made a motion to approve the Annual Board Meeting items.  Director Spence seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements.  Director Spence made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.
The next agenda item was the approval of Purchase Requests and Other Business.  
Purchase Requests:
1. Dana Kepner - $14,410.55 (single port MXU’s)

2. Dana Kepner - $10,282.42 (Sensus SAAS RNI – 2yr/Base Station Annual Fee)

3. Schlumberge - $56,912.85 (Sunset Pump, motor, seal, check)

Other Business 
Director Spence was inquiring about alternative ways to repair the Mountain Tank. Welding the tank would prove to be too costly, so there was no action.  Director Wasson moved to approve the Purchase Requests, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed. 

Tracy Hunter from Dana Kepner attended the meeting to discuss the Consumer Portal Network.  He clarified that the Consumer Portal Network is an add-on for members to access their usage, and would require a 5yr contract (including annual fees).
Director Spence made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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